Saint Mark Orthodox Church

Parish Council Meeting Minutes

Saturday, February 20, 2016
OFFICERS:  Father Gregory Safchuk, President Michael Thompson, Vice President Warren Miller, Treasurer Matthew Nimmer, and Secretary Paula Zabela

COUNCIL MEMBERS IN ATTENDANCE:  Martha Baxtresser, Paulina Masick, Skip Mersereau, Michael Mihailov, and Karen Phinney
I. OPENING PRAYER:

Father Gregory led the opening prayer at 6:25 pm.

II. PREVIOUS MEETING MINUTES:

January 12, 2016 Parish Council meeting minutes were reviewed.  Skip Mersereau motioned, Paulina Masick seconded to accept the minutes.  Motion carried.
III. RECTOR’S REPORT:  Report from Father Gregory.

Cristin Kumar will be received back into the church tomorrow February 21st.
Father stated that Jenifer Calomiris is continuing to recover.  
Alexandra Sedor is home from the hospital.

Sarah Borger will be received by the Sacrament of Chrismation on February 28th.

House Blessings are ongoing.

Samuel Clark Kumar will be baptized March 12th at 11am.
Great Lent begins March 14th.

Karen Nichols will have surgery March 16.

Lenten lecturers have been scheduled.  The speakers are listed in this week’s bulletin.

Ordering of Pascha palms are being looked into by David Jefferson.

Father Ted Chelpon of Washington DC passed away.

IV. PRESIDENT’S REPORT:   None    

V. TREASURER’S REPORT:  Matthew Nimmer

Matthew presented stated that contributions in January were good.  He detailed line items that he felt significant to council.  A check has been written for Father Basil for the occasion of his birthday.  Matthew went over the balance sheet items and asked if there were any comments or questions.  Paula Zabela motioned, seconded by Karen Phinney. Motion carried.
VI. CORRESPONDENCE/ FACILITY REQUEST:  
A letter of appreciation and thanks was received from Father Robert of Holy Archangels mission for the donation which was received from Saint Mark.
Notification was received from the Wetlands Studies and Solution on behalf of the Goldsboro Rd, Montgomery County plan (Townhouse subdivision).   Recommendation was made to file letter and seek no further information. 
.
VII. OLD BUSINESS
PAINTING THE NAVE – No report.
ON-LINE PAYMENTS – Matthew Nimmer indicated all is going well.
PARISH BY-LAWS - Don Truitt was in an automobile accident.  He is home resting, when fully recovered he will resume work with Demetri Datch on the by-laws.
TREE TRIMMING – Michael Mihailov will make a few more calls for bids on tree removal.  Care of Trees is one such company he will phone.
ELECTRIC METER – Warren Miller is still working on it.
The abandoned vehicle has been towed from our parking lot.
_____________________________________________________________
VIII. NEW BUSINESS:   
 Gerri Marti requested funding to have Metropolitan Kallistos of the UK come to Saint Mark for a Liturgy.  Metropolitan Kallistos is coming to Washington DC to attend a conference.  His airfare is $5,000.00.  After discussion, it was decided that Saint Mark would contribute no more than $1,000.00.  
Karen Phinney, motioned.  Martha Baxtresser seconded.  One vote no, one abstention.  
IX. UPCOMING MEETINGS:

Parish Council Meeting – Saturday, March 12, 2016
Semi-Annual Parish Meeting – Sunday, May 22nd, 2016
X. ADJOURNMENT & CLOSING PRAYER:

Paula Zabela motioned to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Paula Zabela.   Motion carried.                                                                                                                     
          Father Gregory closed the meeting with prayer at 7:01 pm.

Submitted by,

Paula Zabela
St. Mark Church Secretary
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